

Hyattsville Mennonite Church

A Christ-centered welcoming church committed to peace & justice.

Vol. 69 August 21, 2022

No. 50

Gathering for Worship

VT – Voices Together hymnal (purple)

Prelude Juan Hernández

Praising

Call to Worship David Conrad

Hymn: VT 497 – Hallelujah! Fairest Morning! Cynthia Lapp

Lighting the Peace Lamp Anna Sedda Confer

Confessing

Confession David Conrad

VT 901

Hymn: VT 147 – *Kyrie eleison* Cynthia Lapp

Hearing The Word

Time for Children David Conrad

Scripture Larry Miller

Isaiah 58:9b-14 Luke 13:10-17

Message: Repairers of Breaches Michelle Burkholder

Hymn: VT 711 – God of Peace and Justice Cynthia Lapp

Responding

Responses to the Message
Sharing of Joys and Concerns
Please come forward to the mic if you wish to share something.
Praying Together

Work of the Church
Welcoming our Guests
Announcements

Ministry Highlight: Update on Life After Release

JoLeah Gorman

The Ministry of Giving

Offertory

Children's Offering (children can bring their offerings forward at this time)

Offering

Prayer of Dedication

Sending

Hymn: VT 827 – Move in Our Midst Cynthia Lapp

Benediction David Conrad

TODAY

Ushers: Mary Hershberger & Anne-Claire Frank-Seisay
Worship Arts: Sara Person
Tech Host: Glen Gehman

TREASURER'S REPORT

Offering Last Week – \$10,416 Weekly Goal – \$6,423

Attendance Last Week – 76 in-person; 15 participants (Zoom)

Lectionary for Next Sunday

Jeremiah 2:4-13 and Psalm 81:1, 10-16; Sirach 10:12-18 or Proverbs 25:6-7 and Psalm 112; Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16; Luke 14:1, 7-14

Calendar

Aug. 28: Potluck Brunch, 9:30 a.m.

Sunday Worship, Honoring & Remembering MVS DC, 11:00 a.m.

Sept. 4: Sunday Worship, Poetry for Labor Day, 11:00 a.m.

Sept. 11: Sunday School, 9:30 a.m.

Sunday Worship, Cynthia Lapp preaches, 11:00 a.m.

Announcements

Volunteers needed for August 25 Day Center Meal: We need volunteers to prepare 5 batches of chili, 4 batches of cornbread, fruit, and bottled water for the meal on Thursday, August 25 at the <u>PG Plaza Day Center</u>. We also need one volunteer to sign up to help serve the meal. If you can help, <u>please sign up using this form</u> (link to optional chili recipe available at the SignUp form). If you do not have daytime availability, please note that the items can be dropped off at the church house prior to noon on Thursday 8/25. If you have questions, contact Lori Zehr.

MVS DC Farewell Gathering, Aug. 27: Come by the MVS House (1302 Kenyon Street NW) on Saturday, August 27, from 3:00-5:00 p.m. for a farewell gathering. This will be a time to share memories, enjoy snacks, and say farewell to the house, which housed MVSers for 40 years. The event will be informal, with a very brief program around 4:00 p.m. Anyone formerly involved in the MVS DC Unit in any capacity is welcome!

Potluck Brunch Before Church on Aug. 28: Please join us for a potluck brunch on Aug. 28th. It will be a little like our Easter brunch (at 9:30 a.m.) and a little like our Fellowship Meal (after the service), but something new. We hope to reconnect with each other, celebrate the dog days of summer and kick off the school year. Please bring your favorite brunch foods to share at 9:30 a.m. Food will be served indoors and seating will be inside and outside. If you'd like to help in the kitchen, please contact Kristi Janzen on the Hospitality Committee. See you there!

Fall Church Retreat, Oct. 14-16: Fall retreat is happening at Shepherd's Spring Retreat Center in Sharpsburg, MD, October 14-16. Plans are progressing smoothly. We now have a volunteer to be the Master of Ceremony for our amazing Saturday evening talent show! (Everyone, make sure you're practicing your talents so you can participate!) I'm looking for people interested in hosting a Saturday afternoon leisure activity of choice. Please contact Dorothy Leissa if interested in either opportunity.

Worship Arts Volunteers Needed: Share your artistic talents! The worship arts committee is looking for helpers! We welcome volunteers to prepare the front of the church using the many banners and supplies from the worship arts room. If this sounds like too big a commitment, consider helping with take-down after church instead, shadowing a current volunteer, or simply sharing your creative ideas. If interested and for more information, contact Meryt McGindley.

Assistive Listening Devices are available. Please ask an usher for assistance.